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MINUTES OF STONY CREEK ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE BOARD

REGULAR MEETING -- TUESDAY, MAY 3, 2016
Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board was called to order at 7:30pm on Tuesday, May 3, 2016, at Willoughby Wallace Library by Dan Bullard, President.  

Executive Board:
Present:
Dan Bullard, President 

Jake Greenvall





Christine Chiocchio

Greg Ames, Treasurer





Jim Walker 


Nick Fischer, Tax Collector






Mark Richter 


Mike Infantino





Bob Babcock


Sandy Fischer





Ted Ells



Sam Kirby






Dee Dee Hakun




Absent:


Public:


16 members of the public
Josh Brooks has resigned from the Stony Creek Association Board. Welcome Dee Dee Hakun!
Minutes:
· Motion made by Ted Ells, seconded by Sandy Fischer to approve the minutes of April 5, 2016. Approved. 
Bill Lillquist- Stony Creek Boating Association
· Issues getting out of the finger piers #7-24 due to boats tying up near the summer house on a constant basis. Working with the First Selectman to resolve this issue. There is a town ordinance that prohibits overnight tying up, although police are unable to ticket. 
· Dock master is only in Stony Creek on Saturday and Sunday, may be beneficial for him to be in the Creek more often. 
· Dredging will probably be completed next Spring (2017). 

· Branford Town Boat Ramp will be closed as of June 1 and the work being done on the ramp should be completed within 2 months. Project is costing around $1.4M and will result in a ramp that has room for three boats side by side. 

· Due to town ramp being closed, there may be increased usage of the Stony Creek ramp (Guilford charges approximately $7 to launch). 

· Fire boat is staying where it is for now but it will most likely be dredged. 

· Still have issues with the boat trailer parking throughout the Creek.

Treasurer’s Report:

· Greg Ames presented the monthly report. Motion by Sandy Fischer and seconded by Mike Infantino to approve the Treasurer’s report for audit.  All approved.
April 1, 2016

General Fund – Checking

Cash on Hand General Fund (Checking)


4/1/16


$9,307.35

PLUS


Deposit Tax Receipts





LESS



Bills approved for payment


4/5/16


($353.77)

Cash on Hand- Checking 



5/1/16


$8,953.58

Money Market Account

Cash on Hand





4/1/16


$39,526.30

PLUS



Interest received Mar. 31


4/30/16

$10.04


(Int. Rate 0.30%)




LESS









________

Cash on Hand – Money Market Account


5/1/16


$39,536.34

Total Assets May 1, 2016






$48,489.92
· Greg Ames presented bills to be paid, totaling $688.58.  Motion by Sandy Fischer and seconded by Ted Ells to pay the bills presented. All approved.

· To: Meagan M. DeJesus

For: Services during April
 

$250.00
· To: Jake Greenvall

For: Dog Poop Bag Dispenser


$63.58
· To: Fasano, Ippolito & Lee
For: Legal services thru April 7


$275.00

· To: CIRMA


For: Tax Collector Bond



$100.00
· TOTAL









$688.58
· Dan Bullard, President, has purchased a phone for the use of Stony Creek Association business (phone calls, texts, emails, etc.). Phone will cost $57/month and will be for the use of the President. Please use (203) 494-0467 or SCA06405@gmail.com to contact Dan regarding the Stony Creek Association. 
· Mark Richter is working on setting up emails for all board members but will wait as we are getting close to the election. 
Tax Collector:  
· Two outstanding. 
Legal & Zoning:  

· Planning & Zoning Agenda: nothing to report in Stony Creek.
· Zoning Board of Appeals Agenda: May 17th, application for a variance for a setback of 5’ instead of the required 10’ at 15 Buena Vista.  
· Jim Walker spoke with the town builder and the Baldwin house will be taken down. Jim asked if the town builder would notify him when that would occur so we may notify people in Stony Creek. 
Police & Traffic:  

· Mike Infantino, committee chair, met with Detective Travisano. He is going to speak with the two CSO’s about ticketing for the 4 and 12 hour parking near the dock. Also, is going to have both CSO’s walk from Long Point Road up to the bridge. Leno, CSO, is under the First Selectmen, whereas Fitz is under the Police Department. 
· Police are also going to put more coverage on in Stony Creek at the beginning and the end of the day, especially at the 4 way stop. 
· Striping was done incorrectly on Memorial Green, Mike has contacted ABClers and Tom Brennan to fix. 
· Leno, dock master, needs to be ticketing at the dock. Enforcement of timing and parking needs to be a priority. 
· Reminder to the community that anyone can call the police regarding illegal parking.
· See attached neighborhood report from Sergeant Watrous. 
· Chuck Pinckney asked if we could include the Thimble Island Association on the President’s letter mailing. 
Maintenance:  

· Sandy Fischer, committee chair, reported the buoys have been ordered and will be put in soon, the sand at the beach will be redistributed, port-o-potties have been placed at Madiera and Bayview Park, Lewis Memorial Fountain will be reinstalled, and Alex Paluzzi will consider the removal of the equipment at West Point Park. 
· There was an accident on Leetes Island Road that needs some clean up; Sandy spoke with Tom Brennan about this. 

· Garbage pickup is scheduled for Thursday, Saturday, Sunday and Monday (like last year).

·  Striping was completed on Thimble Island Road and at the dock. 

· There are some signs that need to replaced, including the load/unload signs at the beach, no parking at the turnaround and commercial parking signs. Sandy to do an inventory of the signs that need replacing. 
· Next to be completed is: install bridge sign before bridge near the museum, 20 “squares” of sidewalk to be replaced, small stretch of sidewalk on Flying Point Road, crosswalks to be repainted and center line striping. 
· Still considering the removal of the dead tree adjacent to the beach. 

· New dog poop bag dispenser was installed by the graveyard on Leetes Island Rd. 

· Repainting of the garbage receptacles and bike rack will be done next winter. 

· Street sweeping was completed in a timely manner. 

· Motion by Mike Infantino, seconded by Bob Babcock, and approved for Sandy Fischer to spend $350 on flowers for Lewis Memorial Triangle. 

· Sending a letter to the Branford Police requesting a sidewalk by the cemetery to connect the sidewalks.

· Hiring Wayne Jacobson to do the clean-up.  
Administration:  

· Dee Dee Hakun is the new clerk and will start working on the election. 
New Business: 
· Village District: Ted Ells saw the first selectman and reminded him that the Architectural Review Board still needs to be appointed. Ted plans to follow-up again with him. 

· Toilet: DEEP will not allow a permanent structure. Stan Fischer and Greg Ames are looking into a portable structure. We will need to get creative about making the outside of this portable structure attractive. 
· Puppet House: 

· Plaintiffs, Legacy Theater representatives, Stony Creek Association representatives, and Town representatives have had two additional formal mediation sessions in New Haven with the judge. Nest mediation is scheduled for May 31st. Individual plaintiffs are drafting a tentative proposal for SCA, the Town and Legacy to review. 
· Individual plaintiffs hired a new attorney to avoid putting Tim Lee in a difficult position, not necessarily heading in a different direction. 

· Ted Ells believes this process is taking too long with informal discussions lasting over a year. Public reminded the board that the individual plaintiffs have only been brought to the table in the last 4-5 months and land use is very complicated and takes a great deal of time.  

· Parking is the pivotal issue. 
· Budget:
· Adjust Maintenance from $5,000 to $2,000.

· Adjust Police Service from $750 to $250. 

· Increase Lawyers from $2,500 to $3,500.

· Increase Website from $100 to $500. 

·  Add President’s Phone under Website and Communication for $720. 

· See attached budget as adjusted. 

· Nominating Committee:

· Dan Bullard received a list of recommendations from Joan Johnson: Susan Torre, Laura Barr, Brian Ameche, Linda Reed, Ed Gagliardi, Jim Fiora , Dee Dee Hakun, Pete Kusterer. 
· Anyone can nominate anyone in Stony Creek at the Special Meeting on June 7th. 

· Motion by Mark Richter, seconded by Mike Infantino, and approved that the Nominating Committee will be Sandy Fischer, Jake Greenvall, and Jim Walker. 

· Special Meeting will be held at 7pm on June 7th before the regularly scheduled meeting. 

· Election will be held on Monday July 11th and the first meeting of the 2016-2017 year will be Tuesday July 12th. 

· President’s Letter needs to go out in May as well as the legal notices in the newspapers. Dee Dee Hakun will take care of the legal notices and Dan Bullard will write the letter. 
Motion made by Bob Babcock, seconded by Mike Infantino to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:35pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Meagan M. DeJesus, Secretary

The next meeting of the Stony Creek Association Executive Board will be held on Tuesday, June 7, 2016 at 7:30pm at the Willoughby Wallace Memorial Library. 

NOTE:
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Stony Creek Association email address:  sca06405@gmail.com
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